
Minutes 
DELAC 

Meeting 3/28/2017 
 
President Donna Doherty called meeting to order at 5:31.  
 
Introductions:  
Hollie Goodman- DELAC Secretary, Teacher, Winship, Philip Bowser-Parent, Eureka High, 
Gladys Pierce-Translator, Kevin Nelson-Eureka High, Mary Flowers- Teacher, Alice Birney, 
Michael Davies-Hughes- Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services, Aimee McGinty-
Teacher, Grant, Maria L Canto-Parent, Grant, Rob Standish-Assistant Principal, Eureka High 
School, Terry Silvers-Teacher, Washington Elementary, Donna Doherty- DELAC President, 
Teacher, Eureka High, Beth Holcomb, Alice Birney Principal, Jeanne Wilhelm, Zane, Brad 
Albee, TOSA, and Kristen Sobilio- District Instructional Coach 
 
 
Call for additions/deletions of agenda items: 
none 
 
Approval minutes: 
Motion to accept minutes from 1/31/2017 as presented was made by Philip Bowser and 
seconded by Aimee McGinty. Motion passed.  
 
Public  comment:   
 none 
 
Business:  
Kristen Sobilio gave a report on EL portion of the federal program monitoring visit. The report 
listed 7 findings:  
1.EL identification and assessment in SPED and gen ed 
2.EL included in SPSA 
3.Evaluation of EL program effectiveness 
4.Teacher EL authorization  
5.PD specific to EL 
6.ELD program-ELD direct and integrated ELD 
7.Monitor EL and LTEL 
 
Summary of Goal 2 actions:  
Inservice in CM 
Clear RFEP and monitor guidelines 
Expand loop model at highschool and middle schools 
EL Coordinator at every site 
Designated  EL time 
ELAC/DELAC  



PD in literacy and EL 
 
President Donna broke the group up into elementary and upper grade groups to read and 
prioritize the findings on the site surveys. Posters were made and shared. Ideas common to 
both grade level groups included afterschool programs at all sites, consistent equitable EL 
access across all sites, increasing parent involvement, and additional technology. A full report 
will be available to the LCAP writing committee and to all DELAC members at the next meeting. 
 
Michael also presented an overview of LCAP and urged the groups to take advantage of the 
opportunity to provide input  to the  LCAP writing team members present including Michael 
Davies-Hughes, Jeanne Wilhelm, Beth Holcomb, and Brad Albee.  
 
Working groups returned to the task of adding more items to the poster lists, then had a chance 
to look over each other’s items. 
 
A  motion to extend the May 30 th  meeting by 30 minutes was made by Phil  Bowser and 
seconded by Mary Flowers . Motion passed.  
 
 
Adjourned at 7:03.  
 
Respectfully Submitted by,  
 
Hollie Goodman 
DELAC secretary  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


